
Pastor: Rev. Michael J. Morin 
Cell #: 402-937-5785 
Email: fr.mike-morin@bsc.church 
 

Assistant Pastor: Rev. Matthew Kovar 
Cell #: 402-413-5584 
Email: fr.matthew-kovar@bsc.church  
 

Church Mailing Address:  
1720 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 68502 
  

Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Church Rectory Phone #: 402-474-4249 
Church Fax Phone #: 402-474-4258 
Church Website:  
https://blessedsacramentlincoln.org  
  

Bookkeeper: Jennifer Tinsley 
jennifer@bsc.church  
 

Parish Secretary: Cindy Uhing 
cindyuhing@bsc.church 
 

Bulletin Submissions are due by 12:00 p.m.  
on Wednesdays to Cindy Uhing 
  

School Principal: Jennifer Tran 
Email: jennifer-tran@cdolinc.net 
  

School Secretary: Melissa Tvrdy 
melissa-tvrdy@cdolinc.net  
  

School Address:  
1725 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 6850 
  

School Phone #: 402-476-6202 

School Website: https://blessed-sacrament-school.com 
 

Weekly Mass Schedule 
Mon.-Fri.: 6:30 a.m., 8:15 a.m.  
Sat.: 8:15 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sun.: 8:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 11:30 a.m. 
Holy Days of Obligation: As Scheduled in the Bulletin 
  

Reconciliation Schedule 
15 minutes before a.m. Masses Mon. - Sat. 
Saturday: 4:30-5:20 p.m., 6:30-7p.m. 
  

Baptisms: Baptism Instruction Class are held the 1st 
Sunday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the school meeting 
room. Call the rectory to register for the class. 
  

Marriage Preparation: Please call the rectory for more 

information. You will need a minimum of 4 months to 

do marriage preparation, 6-12 months is preferred. 

April 23, 2023 | Third Sunday of Easter  

BLESSED SACRAMENT  

CATHOLIC CHURCH & SCHOOL 
May 16, 2023, Lincoln Catholic Schools Giving 
Day - Catholic schools in Lincoln are teaming up for the 
first Lincoln Catholic Schools Giving Day on May 
16th! Learn how you can help students and teachers at 
our grade schools and Lincoln’s only Catholic high 
school at https://fundraise.givesmart.com/vf/Catholic 
Schools. Click on each school’s page to learn about 
exciting projects that will be made possible by our 
community’s generosity during this special day for our 
city’s Catholic schools. Give now through the secure 
website, or by check to Blessed Sacrament School, 
with Catholic School Day in memo line. Thank you for 
supporting Catholic education in Lincoln! 
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Mass Intentions 
Saturday - April 22nd 
5:30  p.m. † Mike McConnell 
Sunday - April 23rd 
8:30 a.m. Haley Onken 
10:00 a.m. People of the Parish                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
11:30 a.m. † Sandy Payne 
Monday - April 24th 
6:30 a.m. † Urban Koster 
8:15a.m. † Becky Cunningham 
Tuesday - April 25th 
6:30 a.m.  † Shirl Spidell 
8:15 a.m. The Caudy Family 
Wednesday - April 26th 
6:30 a.m. Angie & Phil Johnson 
8:15 a.m.  Kevin Rokke 
Thursday- April 27th  
6:30 a.m. Ethan Blackledge 
8:15 a.m.  † Elizabeth Kaczka 
Friday - April 28th 
6:30 a.m. † All Souls 
8:15 a.m.  † Earl Sparks 
Saturday - April 29th 
8:15 a.m. † Sandy  Payne 
5:30  p.m. Ann Koster 
Sunday - April 30

th
 

8:30 a.m. St Monica’s LOTW Group 
10:00 a.m. Perry & Kathy Demma 
11:30 a.m. People of the Parish                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Parish News 

DATES & EVENTS: 

Mother's Day Gift Bags for Women at St. 
Gianna's Women's Home - The Pro-Life Committee, 
with your generosity, would like to provide gift bags to 
the women at St. Gianna's Women's Home for Mother's 
Day. Suggested items would be fun lotions, body wash, 
nail polish, hair products, manicure sets, shaving 
items, gift cards ($10 suggested for Scooters, Colby 
Ridge, fun food places, etc.), or other personal items. 
The women that received the gift bags last year were 
surprised and grateful. These could be brought to the 
Saturday evening/Sunday Mass that you attend and put 
in the bride's room or delivered to the rectory by May 
7th. Please Do Not Leave in The Back of Church 

outside of Mass times. Questions - call or text Mary 
at 402 617-2769.    
 

Attention - The Legion of Mary - is providing 
beautiful, handmade rosaries for anybody who needs 
one, available at the west end of the vestibule. Also 
available are pamphlets containing the Tessera – the 
Legion Prayer – for anyone who wants to learn to 
pray this devotion. If you want to know more about 
the Legion of Mary call Deb at 402-202-5251.  

 

Scrip / RaiseRight - Scrip sold after 
the 8:30 a.m. & 10 a.m. Masses today. 
Did you know that if every adult in the 
Blessed Sacrament parish bought a 
$100 gift card to purchase groceries 

just once we would raise over $7000 for our church 
and school? Just like that! What if they did it every 
month for a year? It is a quick and easy way to 
support Blessed Sacrament without spending any 
extra money! Scan the QR code to get set up with an 
account or contact Jennie Korth at jenniekorth@ 
gmail.com if you want to learn more! Scrip is always 
available at the rectory and on select Sundays 
between mass (watch the school or church Facebook 
pages for dates).  
 

Pulling Together - This summer our parish will 
be expanding the green space on our property 
through the “Community of Hope” projects. To 
maintain the beauty of our landscape, you are invited 
to join a group of fellow parishioners, “Pulling 
Together “. The mowing crew does a great job with 
the grass, thanks guys! Our focus will be the 
landscape areas with trees, shrubs, and flowers. The 
heavy work of planting has been completed, our 
group, “Pulling Together”, will do the weed 
prevention, mulch, & minor weeding. This is a great 
stewardship opportunity. Anyone can be of help if 
you are willing. If you have a zeal for nurturing our 
landscape and enjoy the outdoors, we welcome you 
to join “Pulling Together”. Please reach out to 
Bonnie Evert at Bonnieevert51@gmail.com or 402-
770-7546 if you would like to help. 
 

April 25, 2023 - PCCW Meeting - Altar Society 
will hold its regular meeting on Tuesday the 25th at 
6:30 p.m. Located in the meeting room. Any 
questions contact Katie Kudron at 402-314-2222. 
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June 5-9, 2023, Save the Date - Cor Jesu Rex - 
Summer Catechetical Program – Christ the 
King Sisters – Please mark your calendars now, 
to plan on sending your children to the Summer 
Catechetical Program. More info. to come.  
 

July 17-21, 2024, National Eucharistic Con-
gress - the USCCB is having a Eucharistic Congress 
in Indianapolis in July of 2024. More info may be 
found here, such as the schedule, speakers, & more: 
https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/. 
 

As part of this, the Diocese of Lincoln has pur-
chased 200 tickets to take a group/delegation from 
our diocese. Tickets will be provided on a first 
come first-serve basis. Parishioners can register 
here to be a part of the Diocese of Lincoln group: 
https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/national-eucharis 
tic-congress. Pricing of the event may be found by 
clicking on the link.  
 

Also, this link takes you to the Diocese of Lincoln 
Eucharistic Revival Website: https://www.lincolndio 
cese.org/revival. You can direct people here as well 
for periodic updates on diocesan/national happenings.  
 

Camp Kateri: Summer Camp Registration & 
CAMP Counselor Volunteers Needed - Regis-
tration is now open for SKY Camp (current grades 
4th-8th), Catholic Adventure Camp (grades 3rd-5th) & 
the Tekakwitha Games (grades 4th-8th). Also accept-
ing applications for volunteer HS counselors (grades 
9th-12th) for SKY, Catholic Adventure Camp & the 
Tekakwitha Games. For more info., or to register for 
camp, go to www.campkateri.org. 
 

Pius X Summer Camps - Athletes and Performers! 
Use your summer to perfect your skills! Numerous 
camps are being offered by coaches at Pius X High 
School. Camps range from athletics to performing 
arts, and from grades kindergarten to high school. 
Learn more and sign up at PiusX.net/camps. 
 

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Line - Call Lynn at 
402-477-6252 to have parish prayer line members 
intercede for your intentions.  
 

The Traveling Madonna: The Legion of Mary 

is pleased to make available to you a Fatima Statue, 

which you can have in your home for a week or 

two. If you or family members are ill or you have  

April 29, 2023, BOLT Gala - Mark your 
calendars for the BOLT Gala benefiting Pius X 
High School on Saturday, April 29th. Tickets are on 
sale now & all are invited! Funds raised at the 
event will go toward our new secure front entrance 
& welcome center, & the Booster Club. For more 
info. on donating auction items, volunteering, & 
purchasing lottery tickets, visit piusx.net/bolt.  
 

April 30, 2023, St. Wenceslaus, Milligan - 
Celebrating Fr. Kelly's 60th Birthday - his 
current parish, St. Wenceslaus, in Milligan, is 
throwing a party on April 30th at 1:30 p.m. Because 
Fr. Kelly used to serve here, Blessed Sacrament 
parishioners are encouraged to come celebrate with 
him. The St. Wenceslaus PCCW is also looking to 
put together a video and/or photo book that 
includes pictures from Fr. Kelly's previous 
assignments. If you have pictures to provide, or 
any questions, contact St. Wenceslaus PCCW 
President Ann Jansky at 402-826-0219 or arjansky 
@gmail.com. 

 

May 3, 2023, PTO Dine Out - 
Come join us at McDonald’s, 2140 K 
St. on Wednesday, May 3rd from 4-7 
p.m. The PTO will receive 20% of all 
sales that evening! You can also 

purchase SCRIP gift cards for McDonald’s and 
Blessed Sacrament will receive 10% from those 
sales. See you there! 
 

May 13, 2023, Into the Breach - Do you have 
trouble finding time to pray? Do you have trouble 
knowing what to ask for or what to say when you 
are praying? Do you have a regular prayer life 
where you spend time with God and getting to 
know our Lord Jesus Christ? If you would like help 
starting your prayer life or making your current 
prayer life just a little bit better join us on Saturday, 
May 13th for our next Into the Breach series. 7:00 
a.m. in the school meeting room. Mass follows at 
8:15 a.m. if you would like to attend.   

 

Summer Math Booklet Sponsor 
- Please email ann-kotopka@cdolinc. 
net if you are interested in sponsoring 
students or a grade to help our school 
provide Catholic Summer Math 

Booklets for grades K-6.  
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Spiritual Enrichment 

Additional News 

Employment Opportunities 

Welcome to our New 

Parishioners: Mark & Kathleen 

Beiriger & Family, Spencer Hartman & 

Family, David & Jamie Beauclair & Family  

Congratulations to our Newly Baptized: 

Eileen Elianna Ramirez Gonzalez 

Perpetual Adoration 
 

"Behold, for you I have established a throne of 
mercy on earth---the tabernacle---and from this 
throne I desire to enter into your heart! You can 
come to me at any moment, at any time, I want 
to speak to you and desire to grant you grace." - 
Jesus to St. Maria Faustina, Divine Mercy Diary 
 

Adorers are needed for these open hours: Sun. - 1 
a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 a.m., 4 a.m., 5 a.m., 12 Mid.; Mon. -1 

April 25, 2023, Marian Mantle Silent 
Strength Prayer Group - All are welcome to 
join us in prayer for the return of our prodigal 
children to the Faith. We meet at 4:00 p.m. on April 
25th at Cathedral of the Risen Christ; 35th & 
Sheridan Blvd. We will meet in Rectors Hall in the 
lower level of the Cathedral. The Divine Mercy 
Chaplet & a Rosary will be said as well as 
petition prayers for our prodigals & members. Mass 
is at 5:00 p.m. for those who wish to attend. Contact 
kneugeba@g mail.com for more information. 
 

April 26, 2023, Pro-Life Talk - Hugh Owen, 
Director from the Kolbe Center for the Study of 
Creation http://KolbeCenter.org, speaking at Christ 
the King Church Parish Center, 654 S 86th St, 
Omaha at 7 p.m. Presenting "Creation based 
Science VS Evolution Based Scientism: A Matter of 
Spiritual & Physical Life & Death” All are 
welcome! Free will offering. 
 

April 27, 28, 30, 2023, S.T.A.G.E. Theatre - 
will also be holding auditions for their summer 
musical production, The Princess and the 
Mustard Seed, a fun twist on fairy tale 

Employment Opportunity – Custodian - 
Blessed Sacrament School - is accepting 
applications for custodian, either full-time or part-
time. For more info., or to send qualifications & 
employment record, contact cindyuhing@bsc.ch 
urch or 402-474-4249. 
 

Employment Opportunity - Cathedral of the 
Risen Christ School - is looking for an Assistant 
Principal for the 2023-24 school year. Provisional 
certification welcome. Resume & cover letter may be 
sent to angela-miller@cdolinc.net. 
 

Employment Opportunity – Childcare 
Provider - Catholic Social Services - seeks a 
person who has a passion for working with and 
caring for young children to fill the position of 
Childcare Provider for the children of the staff of 
CSS in Lincoln. This person will be responsible for 
creating and maintaining a Christ-centered childcare 
program. Visit csshope.org/careers. 

a.m. (three times a month), 2 a.m., 3 a.m., 4 a.m., 7 
a.m.,; Tues. - 1 a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 a.m. 5 p.m.; Wed. 2 
a.m.., 12 mid; Thurs. - 2 a.m., 4 a.m., 10 p.m.; Fri. - 
1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m. (twice a month), 4 a.m. (twice a 
month), 7 a.m., 8 p.m.; Sat. - 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 4 a.m., 6 
p.m., 11 p.m., 12 Mid; 
 

 If interested in becoming an adorer or a sub, or for 
more info, contact one of the coordinators listed 
below: Lois Korinek-402-423-1949 - Cathy Rokke 
- 402-423-6844 - Kathy Wells - 402-840-7732.  
 

Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat House - 
near Waverly offers weekend retreats both in-person 
& online, see the schedule of retreats at www.good 
counselretreat.org or call 402-786-2705.  
 

 May 12th-13th: God’s Beautiful Beloved - 

Women’s 24-hour  Retreat with Sr. Anne 

Marie Walsh, SOLT; 

problems of any kind, or have no problems. Please 
call Roni at 402-475-5540 or Kathy at 402-840-7732 
to make arrangements to have the Fatima statue in 
your home. There is NO FEE. 
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Thank You for your Stewardship 
 

Sunday Collections  (April 16, 2023)
Envelopes                             $7,730.00 
Plate                                           541.64  
Online Giving                         8,363.75  
Total:                                 $ 16,635.39 

characters who learn the value of faith, the size 
of a mustard seed. Ages 9 and up. Great roles for 
teens! We are also looking for students with 
some dance background. Performances will take 
place June 23rd-25th, June 30th-July 2nd. Visit 
stage4kids.com to use signupgenius for auditions. 
 

April 28-30, 2023, Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat - 
Still feeling unresolved about a prior abortion? Are you 
the father or grandparent of a child lost to abortion? 
Come to a confidential caring retreat for healing, 
forgiveness & reconnection to God, community, & 
your child. Scholarships available. April 28th-30th, near 
Omaha, NE. For info. email helpingrachel@yahoo. 
com or call Heather at 402-671-3749. 
 

April 29, 2023, Catholic Artist Guild General 
Meeting - The Catholic Artist Guild invites all 
artists of the Lincoln diocese join us for our next 
general meeting at 1:00 p.m. on Saturday, April 29th 
in Resurrection Hall at St. Joseph Church. We will 
have a spiritual reflection, discussion on our mission 
and vision for the group, introductions, details about 
membership, ideas for future meeting topics, and 
time for fellowship. Bring a few pieces of your 
artwork or photos to share during introductions. 
Contact Meghan Scdoris at 402-657-8199 or email 
us at cagoflincoln@gmail.com with questions or for 
more information. We hope to see you there! 
 

May 1, 2023, A Father’s Heart Movie - 
filmmakers searched for the people whose lives have 
been transformed by St. Joseph. Their moving stories 
extend from medically impossible healings, or 
finding a home, to conversions of convict delinquents 
or little favors asked of him by children.  Tickets for 
the May 1st ONLY showing of A Father’s Heart 
can be purchased at Fathom Events or at participating 
theater box offices. For a complete list of theater 
locations, visit the Fathom Events website. (This film 
is scheduled to be shown in Lincoln and Omaha in 
Nebraska) 
 

May 2, 2023, Spirit Catholic Radio Presents - 
Al Kresta a national catholic journalist, broadcaster, 
and author, is coming Tues., May 2nd to St. Peter’s  
Church in Lincoln, NE at 7 p.m. He hosts a lively call-
in program on Spirit Catholic Radio weekdays from 3-
5 p.m. called Kresta in the Afternoon, which features 

Catholic life through the lens of Scripture & the 
teachings of the Church. His topic is “The American 
Future, the Catholic Faith, & the Eucharist”. Tickets 
are on sale now for this event for $5 for one ticket or 
$20 for 5 tickets. Become an Evangelist & invite your 
friends and neighbors. Go to spiritcatholicradio.com 
for more info & to purchase tickets! 
 

May 6, 2023, CK Sisters Outdoor Spring 
Workday - Sat., May 6th, 1:30-4:30 p.m. We will be 
planting our vegetable garden, cleaning up flower 
beds, mulching & cutting trees. Helpful items to bring 
include wheelbarrows, shovels, gloves, pruning/
lopping shears, hoes, pickups & chainsaws. Children 
are also welcome! Mark your calendars now & 
contact Sister Mary Angela at sr.mary-angela@cdo 
linc.net if you would like to come & help. Please also 
print and complete a liability form (one per adult; 
children added to adult form.) Villa Regina 
Motherhouse, 4100 SW 56th St., about 2 miles west & 
south of Pioneers Park. (Walk-ins also welcome.)   
 

Sacred Heart Enthronement - Do you want more 
peace in your family, blessings on your undertakings, 
and a more perfect faith life? Jesus is standing at the 
door and knocking. Open the door for Him! Join our 
nationwide campaign to invite the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus into your home, classroom, or business. Visit 
www.SacredHeartRevival.com for more info. on the 
graces of the Sacred Heart & sign up today. 
 

Updated Stats from the Women’s Care 
Center 
 

 1,554 ultrasounds have been done 
 3,936 client visits made 
 694 babies saved 
 Every 10th child born in Lancaster County now 

starts at our center 
 Every other child born to teen mothers in Lancaster 

County now starts at our center 
 Every 5th child born to minorities starts at our center 

mailto:helpingrachel@yahoo.com
mailto:helpingrachel@yahoo.com
mailto:cagoflincoln@gmail.com
https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwUyrFywyAMANCvgdEnCQFmYOji_wChFF8T6CWkvv59r_trOaKjyFYzhh05YQje9pyKa5qApTYEn1L1on4n1KKl-kD2zATkgJExAviwoW-yS43cEqFGNQy3-5SvMZduMh_2nvta38Z9GDoMHdd1bbey-nzoj471-jeGDvvMco72--7n-DQM9SWb9PdT-l8AAAD__7R8My4
mailto:sr.mary-angela@cdolinc.net
mailto:sr.mary-angela@cdolinc.net
https://cdolinc-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/sr_mary-angela_cdolinc_net/ERnBIj_hZ45MsqF_WIZpNQMBcbi9DYp1OVea7QRf40zjTg?e=PKTD1S
http://www.SacredHeartRevival.com


Support the Bulletin w/Ads - Call the rectory for  more info. at 402-474-4249 or cindyuhing@bsc.church 



 





 



 





 
 
 
 

 
 

Who:  Adults and children who like to work outdoors!  

 

Where:  Villa Regina Motherhouse  

4100 SW 56th Street 

**West of Pioneers Park on Van Dorn, turn  

south on Southwest 56th Street** 

 

Saturday, May 6, 2023 

1:30-4:30 p.m. 
 

Projects:  Planting vegetable  

garden, mulching,  

cleaning up flowerbeds, cutting 

trees, etc. 
 

*Supplies to bring:  gloves, pruning shears, clippers, shovels, 

wheelbarrows, pickups, chain saws & energy! 

(*Please make sure all tools are marked with your name.) 

RSVP via email if you can.  

sr.mary-angela@cdolinc.net 

“Walk-ins” are also welcome.  

 

Thank you for your 

generosity and  

God bless you!   
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